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An update from Mr. Rubin... 
 
It will not surprise you to hear that school has been exceedingly busy. I hope you had a lovely 
Easter break and that our families and friends that celebrated Eid had a wonderful time. 
Today, classes 1 – 6 have ventured out to Buckingham Palace in preparation for the 
Coronation. I am so pleased that our children have these opportunities. Thank you to our staff 
for taking the children and to Ms Jheeta for organising.  
 
It is another Bank Holiday weekend so children return to school on Tuesday 9th May. Please 
spare a thought for our lovely Year 6 class who will be starting their SATS on that day. They 
have worked incredibly hard,  I know the whole school community is very proud of them and 
so grateful to Miss Walker, Miss Saima and Miss Sadika who are a great team.   
 
Thank you also for your kind words about my new role starting in September, I am looking 
forward to the challenge ahead. 
 
Have a lovely extended weekend and be kind to one another.  
 
 
 
  

It’s Great to be Back!  
 

I have told you before that one of the very favourite 
parts of my job is getting to see the teaching and 

learning that is going on in all of the classes.  
 

It was so lovely to visit the children in the Early 
Years the other day. They were working incredibly 
hard on their number work and counting with Mrs 

Stevens and Ms Kaylah.  

Neurodiversity Celebration Week is a 

worldwide initiative that challenges 

stereotypes and misconceptions about 

neurological differences. It aims to 

transform how neurodivergent 

individuals are perceived and supported 

by providing schools, universities, and 

organisations with the opportunity to 

recognise the many talents and 

advantages of being neurodivergent, 

while creating more inclusive and 

equitable cultures that celebrate 

differences and empower every 

individual. 

Welcome to St John’s! 
 

We have had some new children join us 
in the last few months. A very warm St 

John’s welcome to Adam, Ruqaya, 
Michael, Xinyi, Matvey, Andrii, Adaeze 

and  Mehmeh! 
 

 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Y6 Science Update  
 

Class Six have been very busy with their learning. In the pictures above, you can 
see the children are learning about how light travels in straight lines and how you 

can use mirrors to reflect light at the same angle it hits it.  
 

Below, you can see them hard at work studying circuits as part of their science 
units.  

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The very best way to keep up to date with what is happening in our school is to follow 
us on Twitter https://twitter.com/5tJohnsTower . We have 446 followers and the more 
followers we have, the more people will see what a fantastic little school this is!  
 
 
 

 

St John’s Foodbank – Easter Holidays 
 

We were very busy during the Easter holiday as we 
opened up our food bank to our school community. I 
wanted to say thank you to Mrs Jheeta, Ms Dixson, 

Ms Laila (and her son!) and my daughter who all 
gave up their time in the holidays to help get 

everything ready.  
 

We receive lots of donations from different places. I 
also wanted to say thank you to Janice at St Paul’s 

who arranged a food drop with Tower Hamlets 
Council.  

 
We receive regular donations weekly from the Felix 
Project. If you would like to receive a food parcel, do 

please email the school parents@st-
johns.towerhamlets.sch.uk or talk to one of us at the 

gate. We are happy to help if we can.  
 
 
 

Celebration 
 

Kindness Resilience and 
Koinonia (Community) are 
three of my favourite values. I 
was so proud to see such 
lovely work from one of our 
amazing students this week 
and so happy that one of our 
pupils came into school 
during EID to share this 
important day with his friends. 

https://twitter.com/5tJohnsTower
mailto:parents@st-johns.towerhamlets.sch.uk
mailto:parents@st-johns.towerhamlets.sch.uk


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Worship at St. John’s 
 

I spoke a little in the last newsletter about how lovely it was to be back at church. With one of the 
busiest times in the Christian calendar, our children have been learning all about Holy Week 

during Easter. Children in Class 5 looked at a range of religious art which represented different 
aspects of Holy Week. The children spent time discussing each picture, the event that was 
taking place and it’s occurrence in Holy Week. Time was then spent in groups, where the 

children tried to re-capture the poise and emotions of each painting. 
Some of our children helped design four beautiful stained glass windows which take pride of 

place in our school hall and look stunning. 
Finally some lucky children got to perform at St Paul’s Cathedral. Thank you Mrs Bahi for your 

enthusiasm! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


